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function to be re-integrated into their commu-
nity. One of the many challenges of her posi-
tion is adapting to the changing healthcare/ 
managed care requirements as resources 
dwindle and patients’ demands increase. 

Carol began her career as a public school 
teacher specializing in Physical Education. 
After fourteen years in this role, she changed 
careers and attained a Physical Therapy de-
gree. She has since practiced as a Physical 
Therapist at Harlem Hospital and Kings Coun-
ty Hospital, in the New York City Department 
of Education and in Home Care and moved on 
to become the Director of Physical Therapy 
and subsequently of Rehabilitation Medicine, 
EMG/EEG and Early Intervention at KCHC. 
Her ultimate goal is to have a positive impact 
on policy and decision making in the health 
and wellness field on a larger scale. 

She received her secondary education at St. 
Joseph’s Convent in Port-of-Spain, followed by 
a Teacher’s Diploma from the Trinidad and 
Tobago Government Teachers College. She 
enrolled in the Physical Therapy program at 
Mona Campus, University of the West Indies 
before migrating to the United States of Amer-
ica where she earned her Bachelor of Science 
in Physical Therapy at Howard University. Ms. 
Wilson-Smith received a Master of Arts in 
Motor Learning from Columbia University, and 
a Master of Public Administration from New 
York University. Currently she is enrolled in a 
Doctoral Program at Boston University. 

Recently appointed to the New York State 
Board for Physical Therapy by the Regents of 
New York City Department of Education, Carol 
has worked with the Foreign Credentialing 
Commission for Physical Therapy for the U.S. 
Citizenship and Immigration Services (USCIS). 

She is a member of the Trinidad & Tobago 
Alliance USA, Inc., and is a member of the 
Board of the University of the West Indies 
Alumni Association New York Chapter, pro-
viding educational scholarships to deserving 
candidates from both organizations. 

As a devoted mother of three children: 
Naila, Kayode, and Karim she lives by the 
maxim: To whom much is given, much is ex-
pected (Luke 12:48). 

Madam Speaker, I urge my colleagues to 
join me in recognizing Carol Wilson-Smith. 
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A TRIBUTE TO NOVA HINDOYAN, 
29TH CONGRESSIONAL DISTRICT 
WOMAN OF THE YEAR—2010 

HON. ADAM B. SCHIFF 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Monday, March 22, 2010 

Mr. SCHIFF. Madam Speaker, I rise today 
to honor Nova Hindoyan of Pasadena, Cali-
fornia. Each year in March, in recognition of 
Women’s History Month, we pay special trib-
ute to the accomplishments made by our na-
tion’s most distinguished women. 

Nova came to the United States in 1975 
from Damascus, Syria to attend her brother’s 
wedding. While here, she met Garabet 
Hindoyan, then a student and now the co- 
owner of Burger Continental Restaurant in 
Pasadena. They fell in love and married within 
the same year. They were blessed with a son 
and two daughters. 

Nova has been a long-time dedicated mem-
ber of the Armenian Relief Society of Western 
USA, Inc., (ARS–WR) and has held executive 
positions as Chair of the Armenian Relief So-
ciety of Pasadena Chapter ‘‘SOSSE’’, as well 
as been on the Executive Board of Directors 
of the ARS–WR as vice chair and chair. She 
has worked on the ARS Public Relations 
Committee’s special events, Red Cross blood 
drives, and City of Hope Bone Marrow Reg-
istry. Nova has always been an active parent 
and was on the Parent-Teacher Association 
while all three of her children were in school. 

With her leadership, she was able to raise 
funds for special projects for ARS, most re-
cently for the Society’s Centennial Fund. She 
was also on the Board of Directors of the Old 
Town Conservatory School of Music in Pasa-
dena, as well as on the Board of Directors and 
an active participant of the Lark Musical Soci-
ety. Nova has sponsored foreign students who 
have come to enjoy her hospitality while they 
were in school. Today, Nova is on the Board 
of the Directors of the ARS Central Executive, 
while staying active in her chapter in Pasa-
dena. 

I ask all Members of Congress to join me 
today in honoring a remarkable woman of 
California’s 29th Congressional District, Nova 
Hindoyan. The entire community joins me in 
thanking Nova for the meaningful impact she 
has had on the 29th Congressional District. 
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REGARDING AMERICA’S STRONG 
BONDS WITH ISRAEL 

HON. CAROLYN B. MALONEY 
OF NEW YORK 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Monday, March 22, 2010 

Mrs. MALONEY. Madam Speaker, I rise to 
reaffirm the strong bonds between Israel and 
the United States. Israel is the only democracy 
in the Middle East. We share the same val-
ues, the same commitment to education, the 
same commitment to development, the same 
commitment to helping others. 

Israel is situated in a dangerous neighbor-
hood, with many of its neighbors overtly call-
ing for its destruction. I was pleased to hear 
both President Obama and Secretary of State 
Clinton reaffirm America’s close ties to Israel 
and our commitment to Israel’s security in re-
cent days. And I hope that this signals a de-
sire to reduce the appearance of a rift. 

During Vice President BIDEN’s recent trip to 
the Middle East, Palestinian leaders partici-
pated in naming a public square for Dalal 
Mughrabi, the terrorist who led the most dev-
astating attack in Israel’s history. In 1978, 
Mughrabi and her cohorts hijacked a bus and 
murdered 37 innocent civilians, including 13 
children and an American citizen. 

Further, during Vice President BIDEN’s visit, 
senior Fatah leaders, including Mahmud 
Dahlan, called on Muslims to protect the Tem-
ple Mount from the Jews, during the dedica-
tion of the reconstructed historic Hurva Syna-
gogue located in the Jewish quarter 500 yards 
from the Western Wall and not on Temple 
Mount. President Obama has condemned the 
rioting that resulted, as was appropriate. I 
hope America will also take a strong stance 

against Palestinian leaders who foment vio-
lence. 

As long as Israelis fear a third intifada and 
worry about the safety of their families, they 
will be far less likely to participate in peace 
talks in which they know they will be asked to 
take risks for peace. Israelis have already 
taken risks for peace—they withdrew from 
Lebanon, they withdrew from the Gaza Strip, 
they signed peace treaties with Jordon and 
Egypt, they abandoned the city Yamit in the 
Sinai desert, and they have released hundreds 
of terrorists, many of whom have had blood on 
their hands and many of whom have returned 
to their terrorist activities. 

I believe very strongly that both the Pal-
estinians and the Israelis would benefit from a 
real, lasting peace agreement and I hope talks 
will soon resume. But they will not resume if 
the Palestinians believe they will gain more by 
not talking. And they cannot resume if Israel 
feels that its existence or its people are being 
threatened. In previous administrations, there 
were direct talks. Today, the best we can 
hope for are proximity talks. I urge the admin-
istration to take every possible action to quell 
the tensions between the U.S. and our great 
friend, Israel, and to create an atmosphere in 
which both the Palestinians and the Israelis 
feel comfortable about resolving their dif-
ferences. 

Madam Speaker, I ask my distinguished col-
leagues to join me in recognizing the impor-
tance of maintaining a warm relationship with 
Israel, our strong ally and good friend. 
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A TRIBUTE TO AMOTE SIAS 

HON. EDOLPHUS TOWNS 
OF NEW YORK 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Monday, March 22, 2010 

Mr. TOWNS. Madam Speaker, I rise today 
in recognition of Amote Sias, for her commit-
ment and contributions to education and the 
New York City community. 

Amote Sias is the founding principal of 
Brooklyn Collegiate, a College Board School, 
located in the Ocean-Hill section of Browns-
ville, Brooklyn and services 575 students in 
grades 6 through 12. She is a visionary leader 
who is passionate about her students and staff 
having and being the best. 

Principal Sias started her career in edu-
cation as a teacher in 1982 in Nassau County 
Board of Cooperative Education Services 
(BOCES) as a Math and Social Studies teach-
er and department chairwoman. She trans-
ferred to New York City Board of Education to 
be able to give back to her community. From 
1985 to 1999, she taught grades kindergarten 
through twelfth in various subjects including, 
English, Social Studies, Mathematics, and 
Computer Science. From 1999 to 2001, she 
was the Leadership Development Coordinator 
for Brooklyn and Staten Island High Schools 
(BASIS). As the Leadership Development Co-
ordinator, she was responsible for training 
principals, teachers, students, and parents in 
the areas of leadership, conflict resolution, cul-
tural competence and team building. Because 
of her dedication and effective leadership, she 
advanced on to become the Director of Com-
munity Engagement for the new small schools 
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